St. Charles Parish
Planning & Zoning Commission
April 4, 2002


Minutes


PZR-2002-03 requested by Michael E. Jones to change the zoning classification from R-1AM to R-2 at Lot 15A, Crespo Subdivision, St. Rose, La.  Council District 5.

Michael Jones, 2 Edgewood Drive, Destrehan, La. Mr. Jones stated that he is before the Commission to ask the Commission and the residents of Crespo Lane, to continue a legacy, to build a double on the property.  Mr. Jones read a letter into the record he sent to the residents on Crespo Lane.

Ms. Charles asked what was the recommendation of what he should put on his lot.

Mr. Jones stated that they did not like the idea of a 4 plex in the neighborhood.  He stated that he would compromise with the residents.

Mr. Romano stated that the design standards would allow a double to fit on the property.

Speaking in favor:
None

Speaking in opposition:
Patricia Elfer, 11760 River Road, St. Rose.  She has several letters from the residents of the area.  The concerns are for the children.  This is considered spot zoning.  Ms. Elfer’s also stated concern about the turn-around in rental property.

Atoundra Pierre, 102 Woodland Drive, asked if the rental property was a house or a duplex, wouldn’t if constantly change hands.  So it wouldn’t make a difference, whether it was a house or a duplex.

Patricia Elfer, stated that some of the tenants do come and go.

The public hearing was closed.

Mr. Romano gave the recommendation for denial

Mr. Thomas stated that Mr. Jones has made every effort to intermingle with the community, he’s exceeded what was required.

Ms. Richoux stated that Mr. Jones has tried to pursue his goal, but it’s not the code’s goal and not the community’s goal.  It’s an R-1A district and the department is denying it for viable reasons.  Mr. Jones should build a single family home and Ms. Richoux recommended that the department change the zoning on that street.

Mr. Thomas asked if the tavern fall in the same zoning with the community.

Mr. Romano stated that it’s C-2.

Mr. Thomas stated that it’s a spot.

Mr. Romano stated that it was probably there when the zoning came through.

Ms. Richoux stated that River Road fronted property is zoned commercial.  This street runs in the back of the tavern.  Every structure on that street is a single family dwelling.

Mr. Jones asked if spot zoning was illegal.

Mr. Romano stated yes.

Mr. Jones asked if someone could go to jail for it.

Mr. Romano stated that someone could get sued for it.

Mr. Jones stated that IMTT owns most of the property.  IMTT has tried to buy the property from us.  I could very well put a trailer on the lot, it’s zoned for it.  It would positively impact the area.  The people that live there are renting there already.  What are you trying to say?  

Ms. Richoux asked Mr. Jones if he would consider putting a single family dwelling on the lot.  You’re trying to do something that is contrary with what the code allows.

Ms. Charles asked to see the pictures.

Mr. Jones showed a copy of the lease, pictures and plans.

Ms. Richoux stated that the problem is if he sells this, someone else may not be as conscientious as you are.  We have to think long term, the big picture.

Mr. Romano stated that rezoning cases must meet at least one of the three criteria.

YEAS:

Charles, Thomas

NAYS:
Wilson, Richoux, Hull, Derveloy

ABSENT:
Babineaux 

Rezoning denied.
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